# Township Clean-Up Weeks Have Been Cancelled.

We apologize for any inconvenience but there will not be a summer or fall clean-up week this year. By law, the clean-up weeks must be paid for by the general fund. We are experiencing severe budget issues with that fund and do not have the money available to offer clean-up service at this time. We are analyzing all of our expenses and options very carefully. Your patience and understanding is greatly appreciated. The Solid Waste District offers special collections at the county fairground for appliances, batteries, tires, household hazardous waste and electronics. Visit their website: recycleoss.org Click on "Recycle" then "Special Collections" for info.

## THIS IS THE LAST MAILED NEWSLETTER OF THE YEAR

While our Fire, Police and Road Department budgets are sound, we are faced with severe constraints on the general fund budget which pays for, among many other things, this newsletter. Due to these budget issues we are forced to make other changes and eliminate some services paid for by the general fund. In mid-September the fall newsletter will be available on our website:

## danburytownship.com

and...a hard copy of the newsletter will also be available for pick up at the zoning office.

Thank you.

TRUSTEE MEETINGS are held the 2nd and 4th Wednesday each month at 6:30 p.m. at Danbury Township Hall, 5972 Port Clinton Eastern Road.

Please join us!

Visit our website for current news:

www.danburytownship.com

RESIDENTS are invited to serve on our zoning boards. Call Kathryn Dale at (419) 734-6120 to learn more. Danbury Township must be your residence of record for you to be appointed to a zoning board.

## **PLEASE HELP US HELP YOU!**

Phone books, newspapers and other debris often clog ditches causing back-ups and overflow. If there is a ditch in front of your home...please keep it free of assorted debris. Thanks!

The Maintenance Department

#### **GREEN & WHITE REFLECTIVE ADDRESS SIGNS**

Step back and look at your house. Is there a clearly visible address number? Could someone find your home if there was an emergency during the day <u>OR</u> night? A very easy solution costs only \$10. Just contact the Fire Department to order a green & white reflective address sign. The sign will help Fire or EMS find your home in the event of an emergency.

Call (419) 798-5219 to order.

The life you save may be your own!

And...many thanks from Fire Chief Keith Kahler and the fire department for your support of the recent fire levy!



## Not sure what does (or doesn't) need a ZONING PERMIT?



That is a problem easily solved! One call does it all. Just give Kathryn Dale a call at (419) 734-6120 or email her at:

zoning@danburytownship.com She will let you know what is and isn't permitted and what needs a permit prior to commencing any work. A phone call will save you time and prevent a possible violation notice or fine.

The shelter house at Lake Point Park is open to the public daily...but it can now be reserved for your special event. Call Cheryl at (419) 734-6120 for details.



**DANBURY TOWNSHIP HALL** is a designated **EMERGENCY SHELTER** during severe weather. The Police will open Township Hall located at 5972 Port Clinton Eastern Road within a few minutes after the sirens are activated. Please remember the sirens are tested the 1st Friday each month at noon.

Danbury Township Board of Trustees Summer 2018 Newsletter 5972 Port Clinton Eastern Rd. Marblehead, OH 43440

PRSRT STD ECRWSS U.S. POSTAGE PAID EDDM RETAIL

Postal Customer Lakeside-Marblehead, OH 43440

**FREE MULCH** at the brush drop-off site. Help yourself during daylight hours or we'll load your vehicle for you, while supplies last, from 8 a.m. till 9 a.m. on Mondays except not on any legal holidays. We can also load your vehicle by appointment. Call (419) 734-4091 to make arrangements. Check the township website **danburytownship.com** under Departments/Service and Maintenance for updates.

Many thanks to everyone who supported our 5th Annual Dog Show on May 21. Everything for this event was donated and we raised \$545 for the Humane Society of Ottawa County. 33 dogs were registered and 9 blue ribbons were awarded!



MORE ABOUT DOGS.... Both Danbury Township and the Village of Marblehead have LEASH LAWS. Simply put...your dog must be on a leash unless it is under control within your yard or in the off-leash dog park.

### **OUR CONTACT INFORMATION**

#### **TRUSTEES**

John Paul Dress (419) 341-0404 johnpaul@danburytownship.com Dave Hirt (419) 732-2703 dave@danburytownship.com Dianne Rozak (419) 798-4071 dianne@danburytownship.com

#### FIRE DEPARTMENT

Fire Chief Keith Kahler (419) 798-5219 firechief@danburytownship.com

### **FISCAL OFFICER**

Carolyn Adams (419) 732-3039 fiscalofficer@danburytownship.com

#### **POLICE**

Chief Michael Meisler (419) 732-2549 policechief@danburytownship.com

#### **ROADS, CEMETERY & PARKS**

Brett Waldron (419) 734-4091 roads@danburytownship.com

#### **SAFETY**

Cheryl Harmsen (419) 734-6120 safety@danburytownship.com

### **ZONING**

Kathryn Dale (419) 734-6120 zoning@danburytownship.com

## FROM THE DANBURY POLICE DEPARTMENT

Free drop-off for unwanted/unused prescriptions & free secure document shredding available by calling the Police at (419) 732-2549. Call or email the police investigative tip line email: policeinvestigations@danburytownship.com if you want the police to know about a crime, drug activity or sensitive information.

#### PLEASE JOIN US IN WELCOMING VIKKI FRITZ!

Vikki is our newest police officer AND the first woman on the force in the history of Danbury Township! She is from Perkins Township and will be "on the road" at the end of June.





Speed injures and kills people and animals. Winter was long & cold.
Summer is finally here.

## **SLOW DOWN**

and enjoy it while it lasts.
(ask your guests to slow down also!)

too soon to talk about snow. State law prohibits the township from plowing <u>private</u> streets. Talk to your neighbors **NOW** about making winter plowing arrangements. EMS and FIRE <u>cannot</u> reach a house or a resident if streets and driveways are not plowed.

Please help us save a life or home during the winter.





